10-21-2009 Etchells Fleet meeting minutes

Attendees:  Dave Powlison,  Todd Wulfson,  Joss Besse,  Mark Gardner,  Bette Reuter,  Rick Stevens, Jim Turvey, Don Brush, John Harris

Highlights of the Summer ‘09:

· Dave Powlison arranged Jud Smith and Andy Horton clinics 

· Jim Turvey produced and made available notes and DVDs from the Horton clinic 

· Mark Gardner set up a successful fall regatta at MBBC with help from Don Brush and Ted Castle 

· Jim Lampman provided chocolates as a thank-you to those who were E Series race committee members 

· Wednesday night participation continues to be strong 

· The Etchells fleet continues to be represented with two members on the LCYC board—Jim Turvey and Bob Schumacher 

· The Etchells fleet continues to be represented with two members on the LCYC PRO group—Ernie Reuter and Dave Powlison 

· Dale Hyerstay was awarded the Kimura Cup for his services as RC in the E Series 

· Ted Castle worked with the LCYC regatta chair to establish the Hal Greig trophy for the first-place Etchells in the Ladies’ Cup 

· John Harris provided regular write-ups on the Etchells fleet for the LCYC Binnacle 

· The Etchells fleet had an impressive turn-out at the LCYC fall banquet, with at least 8 boats represented 

· Bette Reuter organized an Etchells guest night. 

· The Etchells fleet supported the LCYC Ladies’ Cup Race with strong participation in that event. 

 

New business:

Voted in 2010 officers:


Fleet captain – Dave Powlison


Treasurer – Don O’Brien 


Secretary – Bette Reuter

 

Weekend race participation ideas:

o    Don B offered that each E series weekend be a regatta in itself and therefore is a fresh incentive to show up and get scored . More opportunities for anyone to win. 

  The Kelemen Cup can continue to be for a season-long winner 

o   Having 2 boats show up for weekend races is not good when PRO and race volunteers have dedicated their time to our races.

o   Generate a crew bank.  This might be something that could be on a fleet website.

o   Sail more in June, less in July, Aug, Sept.

  2 weekends in June, 1 July, 1 Aug, 1 September.

  Fall Regatta again like last year?

o   Regatta timing if MBBC

  Lightning districts are July 10th and 11th – avoid this.

  Combine a regatta with Lightning and Etchells.

         Discussion on MBBC regatta capacity – 30 boats.

  Spring Regatta first weekend in June at MBBC could work.

  Fall Regatta same weekend as in ’09 could work.

o   Sail fewer weekends.

o   Group with bigger races for visibility.

o   Keep races off holiday weekends if possible – like Labor Day 2009.

o   Get out of Shelburne Bay.

  Courses on broad lake need to be 1 to 1.25 mile legs.

         Less than that causes the starts to be the finish determining factor.

  Jim Turvey offered that he will not take a tow out to broad lake and be stuck out there waiting for breeze that doesn’t come and having to wait for the race to end before getting a tow back in.

  10:30 harbor start; bail-out no later than 1:00 pm if no breeze; possibly earlier.

         Fly a dock flag to display AP postponements.  

         Make E series regatta a day event but giving sailors their mornings.

Conclusion—we will have one weekend race day a month—one each in June, July and August in an effort to concentrate our efforts and get as many boats out as possible.  We will have a regatta at MBBC in September.  We’ll also have the Ladies’ Cup to race in early August.  If at all possible, races will be in the broad lake.  Harbor start will be at 10:30.  If there is no wind by 1pm, races will be over for the day.  Each of the June, July and August race days will be counted as “mini-regattas”.  

      MBBC Regatta:

o   Will class let us call it New England’s or is it our own Fall Regatta?

o   Could put some boats up at Peter Hill’s down the way.

o   Pull out by bow #; one on starboard side.

o   Bove’s caterer or something equally easy.

o   Ask that 4 people help with clean-up afterward for an hour.

o   2-day event as in 2009.

o   No measuring, no weighing, no stamps.

  In NOR, state that we have the right to measure or weigh.

o   Sept 25th and 26th.

o   Organizers for the Fall Regatta: Rick Stevens, Don Brush, Mark Gardner.

         Grow the fleet :

o   Project ourselves – Mark Gardner offered that MBBC lightning distribution (example) include everyone that has ever expressed interest or raced.  Not based on fleet membership.

  Get the Downing’s, Mark and Chris, on the emails, etc.

  Add the names from guest night 2009: Jack Wallace, Vivian, Eli, John O’Rourke, Jim Brown and anyone else that has been an guest on each boat. Get the names to Dave Powlison.

         Guest night  - will be on hiatus for 2010. 

         Clinics:  do in May or early June.

o   Rules – everyone was pretty unanimous that this would be helpful.  Don Brush will work on setting up a rules seminar that he or someone else will run before the season gets well underway.  The focus will be on mark roundings and/or starting.
o   Practice race night requested by Jim T.  
o   Early June on Monday. Dave Powlison will schedule.  We may set this up so that it is geared toward helping those in the bottom half of the fleet.  Sailors in the top half of the fleet would sail with those in the bottom half.  
         Fleet website:

o   Mark Gardner had some ideas.

o   Facebook was not recommended.

o   Money in treasury to buy the service was discussed.

o   Can do on-line registration for regattas and have emailing system set up.

o   Dave Powlison will talk with Mark Gardner to set one up.

         Etchells class legal modifications:

o   Through bolt the headstay through the hull.  Several boats in the fleet have had their headstays pull out.  

o   Complete instructions on Etchells website.

· First-hand knowledge in the fleet – Bob Schumacher and Don Brush have done this.

